
Draft Minutes - Thornton Steward Parish Meeting – Wednesday 17th May 2017 

Meeting held to discuss 2 planning applications: 

1. Holmbarn – garage conversion 

2. The revised plans and Design, Access and Heritage Statement for the planning application for 

Southview  Cottage – alterations and extension to the existing cottage and the new development  

 

This was the sole business of the meeting. 

Holmbarn – garage conversion 

Planning documents were scrutinised and the applicants explained and clarified their proposals.  The Parish 

Meeting is in favour of the application. 

Action: The clerk/chairperson will email the Planning Department with the consensus of the Parish 

Meeting. 

Southview Cottage & new development 

The revised documents were scrutinised.  The previous observations submitted by the Parish Meeting, after 

the 9th February meeting, were revisited and it was felt that many points were still relevant. Further 

observations were also made. 

Action: It was agreed that the clerk/chairperson would re-submit the relevant points from the original 

observations and highlight additional observations made at this meeting. 

It is understood that a site visit meeting is in the process of being arranged between the agent, applicant, 

immediate neighbours and the ward member. 

A summary of the points discussed was duly submitted by the chairperson to Richmond District Council 

Planning Department as part of the consultation process – available on request or via the Richmondshire 

District Council Planning website. 

  

 

 

 


